
Environmental Sustainability Standing Committee
Minutes of the Zoom meeting held on Wednesday June 3 2021 @ 6pm
Attendance:  Cllrs:  Filmore, Wilson, Webster, G Scrogham, B. Brown, Drake
Apologies: Cllr: Archer. 

	Item
	Meeting Note
	Action

	1.
	Appointment of Chair: 
Cllr S. Webster was proposed by Cllr Brown and seconded by Cllr Scrogham and unanimously approved.
	

	
	Minutes:
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.
	

	2.
	Matters Arising:
A590:  Highways England had declined a request for additional planting along the A590

Trackbed.  No movement yet from Network Rail.    
	All  

	4.
	Potential Projects:
Members approved that research be undertaken on potential proposals for:

a. Tree planting and wild flower planting at Little Hoad and
b. Cherry tree planting adjacent to the A590 on Poplar Grove Allotment
The clerk has written to Town Lands regarding Little Hoad which is leased by the town council from the town lands trust and will report back when information is available.  Cllr Drake proposed that council look further at the Tiny Forest project which some councils are taking part in https://trust/get-involved/tiny-forest Clerk to investigate how this could happen in Ulverston possibly at Little Hoard and sign up for further information from Earth Watch.

Other suggestions were made about the potential for partnership with the Quakers who have land in Ulverston and wild flower planting at Croftlands Park.
Cllr Filmore asked who the tree surgeon was. The clerk explained that any works that were recommended and advised by the council Arborist has in the past been carried out by Greaves Tree.   The council would be tendering for this work again this year.


	

	5.
	Great British Spring Clean:
The Mayor is taking part in the Ulverston in Bloom organised spring clean

Couther councillors said they intended to undertake individual litter picks in their own wards.

Cllr Filmore wondered if festivals could be asked to improve their carbon footprint or if advise could be provided. She also asked but how unnecessary idling of vehicles in the town centre and in car parks could be prevented. 

Eco Fair. The clerk said that an Eco Fair had not be able to be organised this year because the Coronation Hall was closed and currently not taking any bookings.  She also reminded members that the town council has promoted the Mike Berners Lee event at the Coro and this had sold out.  There may be other similar events the council would like to support and promote.
 
	

	7
	World Environment Day:
The clerk said that plans for this event were going well, trees and seeds would be given away together with litter pickers.  Other organisations were taking part including Ulverston in Bloom, Rotary Club and Cut the wrap, plus Ford Park. 


	

	8
	Future meetings:
Cllr G Scrogham said it would be helpful if meetings could be on zoom as he travels for work and it would enable him to take part.
 
	

	6.
	Date of Next Meeting:   Thursday June 8th @ 6pm on Zoom
Cllr Webster will send the invite out as the clerk as away.
	


2

